Arkansas Motor Vehicle Commission February 20, 2019
Business Meeting Minutes

MINUTES OF THE ARKANSAS MOTOR VEHICLE COMMISSION
Business Meeting
101 East Capitol Avenue, Suite 204
Little Rock, Arkansas
February 20, 2019

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Arkansas Motor Vehicle Commission was called to order at
9:30 a.m.by Chair Joy Blankenship. Staff present included Sandy Stroope, Tanelle Hymes, Robert Galloway,
Gordon McCoy, and Crystal Campbell. All the Commissioners were present with the exception of Mitch
Ward and Rick Whitten, Also present was Greg Kirkpatrick with AADA and Courtney Sheppard with
Government Solutions.

The minutes from the January 16, 2019, meeting were unanimously approved following a proper
motion and second.

The Commission approved the Fiscal Reports for October 2018, November 2018, December 2018, &
January 2019, following a proper motion and second.

The Commission approved the meeting expenses for the current meeting following a proper motion and
second.

Sandy Stroope presented the Executive Director’s Reports. Julie Chavis with the Attorney General's
Office updated the Commission on current Ad Hoc findings/actions. Julie also presented a withdrawal of a
fine that was ordered for an Arkansas Dealer during the October 17, 2018, Commission meeting. The
Commission gave a proper motion and second to approve.

The Commission then moved to Hearing AMVC vs. M & M Scooters/Melvin Lathan, H#19-
015. The Commission moved to send a letter to M & M Scooters/Melvin Lathan with instructions on
obtaining a New Motor Vehicle License as well as a $200 fine.
The Commission approved AMVC vs, Linhai Powersports USA, H#19-008 as presented.
Crystal Campbell presented the update for the Education & Training Grant Program (ETGP). The

2019 Education & Training Grant application has been uploaded to the AMVC website and emails went out
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